














pILGRIM congregationat church

2310 East Fourth Street, Duluth, Minnesota 55812 » Telephone 218-724-8503
Ministers: John H. Kemp and Emmajane S. Finney

April 28, 1988
Dear Michael:

I'm pleased you are willing to do the hymn for us!
Enclosed is a letter of confirmation from our Director

of Music, Thomas (Art) Bumgardner.

The only thing I would suggest as you set about

this project is that you be as sensitive as possible

to "inclusive language" in your text. This has become
an area of sensitivity in many American churches,
particularly of our tradition. For many (though
certainly not all!), the use of "mankind" and gendering
God-language has become jarring. At Pilgrim we have

a spectrum of responses to the subject, but in worship
we try to honor inclusive language in liturgy as

much as possible. Gender-language in the Scriptures

is another (and more explosive!) issue in the church
over here. Anyway, do as you feel best, keeping

to your own sense of artistic and theological integrity.

On a different subject, I received your note on
Sadie's death and will share excerpts with the congregation.
She was indeed a unigue "pilgrim" in faith. We'll
all miss her.

With best wishes.

Warm personal greetings!
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The Revd. John H. Kemp,
Pilgrim Congregational Church,

DULUTH

Dear Jack,

copy of a letter I have Just sent to
music of the three
I ave prepared as a result of Jour recent invitation
to do something for Advent, I think my letter to him says

all that is needful.

It has been a great joy to do this for you, and 1 only
hope my efforts are reasonable - even if only one of the three
is deemed worthy, it would have been an exercise interesting
enough to tackle,

In the meantime my own period of
following Judith's death in Februarvy i
Naturally some d

contentment withi brings éncouragement and hope for
tomorrow, That I now have 'motivation' for new things -
writing music, poetry etc, is perhaps an indication that the
ji e is slowly coming together again, I suppose
we knew what was going to happen during the last
nine months of Judith's time with us, meant that the 'grieving
period’ time ago. Our children tell me that
ed they felt less numb, simply because
€ grieving period when first knowing
her condition was terminal,
The church fellowship at Central have been wonderfully
Supportive all this time, and I have been abundantly blessed by
Sowe much kindness and upheld by a great deal of prayer and care,

There are strong rumours

k are intereste
ici a chat about that

of course, if you're
hange rate doesn't
ime!

For the time being, please convey our greetings to your
congregation and the assurance of our continuing prayers for your
own ministry in Duluth,

With affectionate greetings,
Sincerely yours,
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